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On April 8, a joint Hyodeong Workshop for the Ansan District, Yamok Hwaseong, Gunpo, and 
Gwacheon Churches took place at the Ansan Family Church, attended by 17 Hyodeong children 
and 10 Hyodeong teachers. 

 
The workshop, themed "We, Hyodeong [Filial Comrades] Children, are Super Children!", included an 
opening ceremony, Divine Principle teachings, indoor and outdoor recreational activities, group 
discussions, reflection writing, and a time for resolutions. The youth church leader who lectured that day 
explained the Principle, why it should be learned, and why practicing a life of faith is essential, tailored to 
the level of the Hyodeong children. Additionally, a lecture titled "Divine Principle in Daily Life" 
discussed how living according to the Divine Principle in everyday life is the way to practice it. 
 
Afterward, the participating Hyojeong children reaffirmed their determination to become super Hyojeong 
children who love their parents, siblings, friends, and all things as true children of Heavenly Parent and 
True Parents. The event concluded with reflection writing and making resolutions. 
 
In November 2022, True Mother called the 2nd and 3rd generation members of the Family Federation to 
Cheon Jeong Gung and gave them a new name, saying, "From now on, I will call you Hyodeong children. 
The Hyojeong Children should become Hyodeong comrades." 
 
 
 


